

October 10, 2016

Dear Senate Council,

The Department of Biology has requested that their minor- Biological Sciences- be moved to the Department of Biology in SAP. Currently the Biological Sciences minor is not housed in a college in SAP, therefor it does not count towards the department or the College of Arts and Sciences.

The Biological Sciences minor has always been housed within the College of Arts and Sciences. This is reflected in the official University of Kentucky bulletin as far back as 2003. This is the oldest bulletin housed electronically on the University Registrar's webpage.

The College of Arts and Sciences has made numerous changes to the minor in Biological Sciences over the years even though it is not correctly housed in SAP.

As a result, we request that the minor in Biological Sciences be housed within the Department of Biology.

Sincerely,

Anna Bosch

Associate Dean for Undergraduate Programs